From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>; <u>BOS-Administrative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen (BOS);

BOS Legislation, (BOS)

Subject: FW: Hotel Council Support of Update on Findings and Recommendations Regarding Law Enforcement Practices

(Report File 200777)

Date: Tuesday, May 25, 2021 1:46:37 PM

Attachments: Hotel Council SFPD BOS 5-25-21 (Report File 200777).pdf

Hello,

Please find the attached correspondence regarding Item 24 on today's Board of Supervisors meeting agenda.

Regards,

Jackie Hickey
Board of Supervisors

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, City Hall, Room 244

San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Phone: (415) 554-5184 | Direct: (415) 554-7701 jacqueline.hickey@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org

From: Kevin Carroll <kevin@hotelcouncilsf.org>

Sent: Tuesday, May 25, 2021 1:28 PM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; Elsbernd, Sean (MYR)

<sean.elsbernd@sfgov.org>; Scott, William (POL) <william.scott@sfgov.org>

Subject: Hotel Council Support of Update on Findings and Recommendations Regarding Law

Enforcement Practices (Report File 200777)

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

On behalf of the Hotel Council of San Francisco, and our Board of Directors, I am writing to recognize the significant progress, to date, that the San Francisco Police Department has made toward the reforms that have been required of them. We support the important work that the department has been doing and thank Chief Scott and the entire department for their commitment to delivering reform. While there will continue to be room for improvement, it is apparent that the department is committed to the important work that has been requested from them.

We must rebuild trust between our peace officers and the citizens they are sworn to protect. One of the best ways to do that is to increase local foot beat patrol officers in high traffic areas so they are part of the community. A greater neighborhood police presence will ensure greater mutual understanding and safety. San Francisco has long been a leader in understanding the importance of diversity, equity, and inclusion in its police force. We can always do better, but we appreciate Chief Scott's vision and leadership on rooting out systemic racism and unrealized bias.

Again, we thank and recognize the SFPD's efforts to deliver on reform.

Sincerely,

Kevin



Kevin Carroll

President & CEO

Hotel Council of San Francisco
323 Geary Street, Suite 405

San Francisco, CA 94102

P (415) 391-5197 | F (415) 391-6070

Follow us on twitter | Connect on LinkedIn

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

To donate supplies to the city during COVID-19: Give2SF@sfgov.org



May 25, 2021

Board of Supervisors 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, CA 94102 City & County San Francisco

Re: Committee of the Whole - Update on Findings and Recommendations Regarding Law Enforcement Practices (Report File No. 200777)

Dear Supervisors,

On behalf of the Hotel Council of San Francisco, and our Board of Directors, I am writing to recognize the significant progress, to date, that the San Francisco Police Department has made toward the reforms that have been required of them. We support the important work that the department has been doing and thank Chief Scott and the entire department for their commitment to delivering reform. While there will continue to be room for improvement, it is apparent that the department is committed to the important work that has been requested from them.

We must rebuild trust between our peace officers and the citizens they are sworn to protect. One of the best ways to do that is to increase local foot beat patrol officers in high traffic areas so they are part of the community. A greater neighborhood police presence will ensure greater mutual understanding and safety. San Francisco has long been a leader in understanding the importance of diversity, equity, and inclusion in its police force. We can always do better, but we appreciate Chief Scott's vision and leadership on rooting out systemic racism and unrealized bias.

Again, we thank and recognize the SFPD's efforts to deliver on reform.

Sincerely,

Kevin Carroll
President & CEO

Lan Macuell

Hotel Council of San Francisco

Cc Mayor London Breed Chief Bill Scott